U3A: MOSELEY, KINGS HEATH AND DISTRICT
Executive Committee: Agenda / Minutes 
	Date: 28.6.2016
	Time:2.00pm
	Venue: Friends' Meeting House
	Chair: Nick Wright

	Those attending: Chair, Nick Wright; Tonia Sharp;  

Jude Williams; Teresa Daly;  Diane Worland; 
Val Baxter
Minutes: Linda Gresham
	Apologies: Mike Clark; Chris Olley, Paul Hunt; Tessa Bidgood


	AGENDA
	
	
	

	All agenda items should be numbered, and reflected accordingly in the Minutes.
	
	
	

	1.  Apologies 
2.  Corrections and approval of previous minutes
3.  Action points and matters arising not elsewhere on the agenda
4.  Review of monthly meeting

5.  Sub-committee reports
6.  Committee members' role descriptions

7.  Additional administrator for website

8.  Charity Commissioner role

9.  Entertainment at December monthly meeting

10.  Presentation to retired IGCs

11.  Examiner of Accounts – approval

12.  Issue raised by member (re Laurel and Hardy)

13. July newsletter

14.  Review of speaker policy
15.  AOB
16.  Date of next meeting

	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	MINUTES
	

	1.
	Apologies: see above.
	

	2.
	Corrections and approval of previous minutes   

The minutes were approved.

	

	3.
	Matters arising
from April meeting:

3.iii. DW still has the Committee Reference file and wants to discuss parts with JW.  Agenda item for August as DW away in July.

4.  DW has spoken to All Saints but their fire drill may not be appropriate for us in the hall due to the high number of people.  A Fire Marshall role is needed.   It was agreed that the procedure for evacuating the hall, in the event of the fire alarm sounding, should be announced at the start of monthly meetings.

6. para 2.  TB has contacted interest groups and will feedback at the next meeting.

From May meeting:

4.  AGM draft minutes have been prepared and circulated.

5b) VB and TS have sent letters to group leaders asking them to confirm results of checks or send lists of members.  Not all replies have been received yet but the deadline is the end of June.  There are some non-renewers and a few people who attend groups without being a member.  Any new attendee is to be asked if they are a member and to show a membership card at the first meeting.

JW was given the list of members who do not have access to email and agreed to arrange circulation of the newsletter to them.

DW has updated the welcome leaflet and will send a copy to VB and TS.  The new membership form was reviewed and after discussion approved.  

TS said that a member had contacted her to say that the May newsletter is the latest on the website so it is not up to date.  DW will contact John Beavan to follow this up.

6.  Equipment needs (portable hearing loop) and surplus review to be carried forward.

7.  New Committee Members - MC is drafting an Induction Summary  setting out all the matters that new committee members need to be aware of.

8.  Treasurers' workshop feedback to be carried forward.

NW reported that after much toing and froing the revised bank mandate with 4 signatories (TB, MC, NW, JW) had been lodged with HSBC and we were awaiting final approval.

9. Issue of possible third co-ordinator to be carried forward.

Procedures for new interest groups to be carried forward a couple of months

11.  Gender breakdown – there are 469 members of whom 105 are male.
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	4.
	Review of monthly meeting
The talk was well received and the speaker was generally thought to be a very good one. However TD said that some of the talk was not interesting for her as she is not originally from the Midlands and there were many references to old historical sites in Birmingham.

	

	5.
	Sub-Committee Reports

a) Interest groups - TD and CO have met with Sue Baker who will continue 

for another month.

The astronomy meeting has held its first meeting.  CO is to set up another

play-reading group.  There is a need for another book group.  The walking group about which there had been concerns is now all right.  TD and CO have drafted an email for groups to tell them about the new coordinators as some people seem unaware.

b) Membership Nothing to report

c)  Social Group  PH was absent.
	

	6.
	Committee members' role descriptions 
       DW had previously looked through these.  

JW's role is a new one and needs drafting. 

VB & TS have given their role descriptions to DW.  TD and CO are all right with their role descriptions except that the Charity Commissioner part is no longer appropriate (see 8. Below) and will be removed. NW gave DW his revised role description and it was further revised for the Charity Commissioner role. TB needs to review hers.

DW said that all Executive Committee members are trustees.

	Agenda item


	7.
	Additional administrator for website  DW has offered to be a website administrator, mainly to amend small items without having to involve John Beavan who is busy renovating the website.  DW commented that she is impressed that the role descriptions are placed under the photograph of the person concerned.  It was agreed that DW should be a website administrator.

	DW



	8.
	Charity Commission role NW has agreed to do this and has met Sue Stokes for a handover of the file.  There are forms that new trustees (i.e. Exec Committee members) have to complete.  NW will circulate these.  It was agreed that NW take on this role.

	NW



	9.
	Entertainment at December monthly meeting The choir wishes to know whether they are needed as they have a number of bookings already.  It was agreed that both the choir and ukulele group should give a short performance. They will be asked to give a showcase lasting 15 minutes to 20 minutes maximum from their repertoire rather than just do Christmas songs. DW will tell the ukulele group and inform Graham for the choir.

	DW 

	10.
	Presentation to retired IGCs  
MC has apologised for overlooking this at the June meeting but would still like to make a presentation to them.  MC needs to liaise with SB and SS to find out when the three of them will be present at a monthly meeting.

	MC


	11.
	Examiner of Accounts – approval
After some discussion Al Harris has been approved as the Examiner of Accounts.

	

	12.
	Issue raised by member (re Laurel and Hardy)  
A member (Jenny Lea) has asked if there is another member who could take her or accompany her to the monthly Laurel and Hardy meetings in Erdington. TD said that this could be announced at a monthly meeting or NW suggested that it could be in the newsletter.  JW said that care is needed as U3A should not have an expectation to facilitate.  It was agreed that DW will have a chat with Jenny about the matter and probably raise it at the next meeting under AOB.  

	DW

	13.
	July newsletter   

MC is willing to compile this whilst on holiday but wants short items by July 1st.

TD asked that any changes and corrections from the IGCs go into the next newsletter.  Rosemary Dewar was going to undertake to do this.

	All


	14.
	Review of speaker policy   
 With reference to C7 it was agreed to add 'or its representative' to the 'Executive Committee'.  Otherwise the policy was agreed and it will be reviewed three-yearly going forward. DW said that all policies are available for review on the website. She is happy to take recommendations for future speakers.  The next speaker is asking for £1 per attendee rather than a set amount, which is unusual.

	

	15.
	AOB 

a) NW said that the ukulele group has asked for £150 to enable some members to attend a leaders' workshop.  This is a one-off payment to encourage players to improve their playing and to lead others.  TD agreed with this.  The group collects many voluntary contributions and it was felt that this is a good use of U3A money.  The request was agreed.
b) MC is away until July 16th  and so DW will chair the July meeting.  NW will also chair the August executive committee meeting as MC will be away again on holiday.
c) It was reported that Valda Burton died on 28/6/16.  She was a founder member of our U3A and was very active in getting it started.  A call from a member, Clare Goulder, has been received asking that she be given time to talk about Valda.  DW will liaise with CG to discuss further.  A minute's silence will be held at the next monthly meeting.
d) DW said that she needs membership figures for annual returns to the national U3A.  VB and TS gave her the information ie 475 paid-up members.
e) DW suggested purchasing folding display boards at a cost of approx. £200 but further thought is needed as there may be a problem with storage and transporting them.
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	16.
	Next Meeting: Tuesday 26th July at 2pm
                  Friends Meeting House, Colmore Road, Kings Heath

VB to bring refreshments

	



